

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of February 2, 2017
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, February 2, 2017 at 11:00 A.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
Committee Members present were: Chairman, Dannie Garrett, Danell Gerchow, Donna Andries, Roy Austin, and Henri Louapre.  
Also present were Darlene Allen, Cindy Pugh, Shauna Knaps; Kathleen Sheffield, Krissy Thomas, and Byron Henderson (of LDR), Rick Mekdessie, Troy Bourgeois, and Isie Wong (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (Ascension), and Jeanine Theriot (Jefferson Parish Sheriff’s Office).
Chairman Garrett declared the meeting duly convened at 11:01 A.M.
A motion was made by Roy Austin to adopt the agenda and Donna Andries seconded and the committee agreed.  Donna Andries made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of August 11, 2016, which was seconded by Henri Louapre and the committee agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of April 2017
· Collections as of January were $216.8 million and 140.5K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $12.4 billion with over 7.3 million returns filed.  Collections are continuing to grow.
· The mandate has most likely increased the number of filers.  Chairman Garrett asked Donna Andries to survey to membership to see how many parishes are mandating electronic filing.  The question was also asked of how many parishes have not adopted the mandate.  Mark West answered that Ascension has not adopted yet but will in the next 3-6 months.  A request was made to change the report to reflect the last 3 years of data on the system and also a month to year comparison.
2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Credit Card Link – Chairman Garrett reviewed the proposal submitted by E-Gov Systems with regard to the use of Authorize.net.  Parish administrators are interested in credit card payments but there is a concern over who all can accept the software requirements. Reconciliation issues could also pose an issue for some parishes. The convenience fee will be paid by the taxpayer.  Rick Mekdessie will send information on the parishes that may have issues using the gateway to Chairman Garrett to review.  Donna Andries made a motion to submit the proposal to Secretary Robinson after Chairman Garrett has had a chance to review.  Chairman Garrett asked about the price of this feature.  Rick Mekdessie offered it would cost about $10K.  Henri Louapre seconded Donna’s motion and all agreed.  
· Paper Return – Roy Austin asked about the paper return option that was required by statute.  It is listed under Provision 337.22.  The issue has been the reporting of the optional exemptions.  The exemptions vary so much from parish to parish.  Chairman Garrett will reach out to some legislators to see about making a change to the statute to no longer require a paper return as the need had lessened significantly.  Roy made a motion to look into it and Henri seconded and the committee agreed.  
· Amazon – Chairman Garrett asked is anyone has been contacted by Amazon to collect and remit sales tax online.  Rick stated that he has a call in to Vertex discuss filing online and using one of the sites.  Roy Austin made a point of order that some members representing individual taxpayers cannot discuss their dealings with Amazon or any discussions.  The mandate has an opt-out provision.  Amazon isn’t required to use Parish-Efile but will have to file electronically.    

3.)  Optional Exemptions
· Donna Andries will check with former chairman Tim Cefalu for the draft of info he’d been collecting on the optional exemptions to see if he’d be willing to share what he already has.  Mark West suggests we continue posting the exemptions as they are received.  The optional exemption information is public record by law. Jeanine Theriot opted to collect the information for the Sale Tax Streamline Commission but some parishes have not responded as of yet and some didn’t have all of the information.  Data may not completely accurate.  Chairman Garrett asked members about reaching out to the parishes voluntarily and then following up with a public records request if needed.  Donna suggested we wait until after session ends to send anything out to see if any of the exemptions are removed.  Roy Austin posed a question on the cost of public records.  Under the public records law entities can charge a copy for copies made.  Will be discussed more at the next meeting in May.  
4.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 4, 2017.   Future dates are tentatively scheduled for August 3rd, and November 2, 2017.  
There being no further agenda items or public comments Donna Andries made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Roy Austin seconded.  Chairman Garrett adjourned the meeting at 11:59 A.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Dannie Garrett, Chairman

